
Chile Prayer Newsletter (week of 1/26 – 2/1, 2025) 
 

1. Praise God that the Chile church had a blessed summer retreat in the beginning of January. 

Brothers and sisters had a wonderful fellowship time with the Lord as well as with each other. 

Please pray that God continue to lead the Chile church and help brothers and sisters to grow 

their faith in Him in the new year.  

 

2. Pastor SiuWa, his wife YuYu, their two sons and YuYu’s parents are visiting China for more than 

a month. It has been many years since their last visit. Pray for safe travels and to have many 

opportunities to share the Gospel with their loved ones in China. Meanwhile, Rev. Lee and his 

wife will be staying at Pastor SiuWa’s house helping to shepherd the Chile church. Please pray 

for God’s protection and provision during their stay.  

 

3. Praise God that Pastor SiuWa’s oldest son was just admitted to the University of Chile’s law 

school. Pray that God continues to guide him in his study and more importantly continue to 

touch his heart to serve humbly in the church’s children/youth ministry. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

為智利教會禱告 (week of 1/26 – 2/1, 2025) 

 

1- 感謝主的帶領，我們一月份的夏令營會大家都非常有得著，很開心! 請為我們新一年教會

的福音事工禱告，求主帶領弟兄姊妹的靈命成長!  

 

2- 少華傳道，玉瑜師母, 她的父母和兩個兒子 1月 30號會回中國探親。他們已經很多年沒

有回中國。祈求旅途平安，並且有很多機會與在中國的親人分享福音! 當他們在中國時,

美國的李牧師和師母會住在他們家中代替他們帶領教會，求主保守看顧牧師師母在智利

的出入平安! 

 

 

3- 感謝神，少華傳道，玉瑜師母的大兒子考獲智利大學法律系，求主帶領他的學業以及他

在青少年團契的事奉! 

 


